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FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE – AUGUST 1ST, 2006
EMPLOYEES, VOLUNTEERS GRIEVE LOSS OF LEGAL HERO

VANCOUVER, BRITISH COLUMBIA - Staff and volunteers at the Western Canada Society to Access Justice were in shock Tuesday as they learned of the death of their co-founder and executive director, Dugald Christie. 

Mr. Christie was cycling across Canada promoting the reform of the justice system when he was struck by a van and killed on the Trans Canada Highway outside Sault Ste. Marie, Ontario. 

Mr. Christie was well known in the legal community and among Vancouver’s poor for his dedication to giving the most disadvantaged in society access to the justice system. For many years, he operated a law office out of a Salvation Army boardinghouse and helped the Salvation Army set up free legal clinics in their buildings around the province. Not satisfied with that he then worked for no pay as the Executive Director of the Western Canadian Society to Access Justice, spearheading its expansion into Canada’s largest provider of pro bono legal services.  It has 60 clinics throughout Western Canada. Approximately 500 clients a month get free legal advice from practicing lawyers. 

Mr. Christie recently took on the provincial government as part of his fight for the disadvantaged. He mounted a constitutional challenge to the charging of PST on lawyer’s bills. He did this after finding that his low-income clients, who could barely afford his rates, which were probably the lowest of any lawyer in Canada, could not afford PST as well. Mr. Christie had to stop the practice of law for a period of four years. He argued that access to the justice system was being denied to low-income litigants. The Supreme Court of B.C. agreed, ruling that the tax was unconstitutional in so far as it applied to low-income litigants. The B.C. Court of Appeal extended the ruling to cover all legal advice related to the determination of rights and obligations before a court or independent administrative tribunal. The case is due to be heard by the Supreme Court of Canada in March 2007.

Staff and volunteers at Access Justice will sorely miss Dugald’s warm personality and strong work ethic. He arrived at the office every day before six AM and frequently stayed until six or seven PM. He was well known in the legal community as his charming telephone manner induced 1700 lawyers to part with funds or give some of their time to Access Justice clinics. All who know him agree that he will be hard if not impossible to replace. He leaves three grown children.

For more information or interviews, please contact:

	Bruce Fraser, Chairman or Chalit Fernando, Acting Executive Director
Western Canada Society to Access Justice

Email: help@accessjustice.ca
Phone: 604-482-3195

Fax: 604-324-1515
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